ADVISORY COUNCIL ON WILDLIFE & FRESHWATER FISH MINUTES

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 25, 2014
Richardson and Robbins Building Auditorium
89 Kings Highway, Dover, Delaware

Phone 302-739-9912, FAX 302-739-6157
ADVISORY COUNCIL           


DIVISION OF FISH & WILDLIFE

PUBLIC
1.  Edward A. Montague, Chair (Absent)

1. David E. Saveikis


11 Visitors
2.  Garrett Grier, Jr. Vice Chair


2. Greg Moore
3.  Steven M. Kendus



3. Chief Robert Legates
4.  Raymond F. Burris  



4. Joe Rogerson 
5.  Robert C. Nichols (Absent)


5. Holly Niederriter
6.  Neal Dukes 




6. Rachel Emory
7.  Craig A. Karsnitz 



7. Karen Kennedy 
8.  Joe C. Johnson 




9.  Dean Ratliff 


 
The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman Grier at 7:30 PM.
Agenda Item 1.   Approval of Minutes (Chairman).


A motion was made and voted unanimously to approve the January 28, 2014 minutes as written and with a correction noted by Karen Kennedy that the comment made by Councilman Kendus on the bottom of Page 3 should have said “snipe” season and not “dove” season.  
Agenda Item 2.  Migratory Bird Seasons (Greg Moore).


Greg Moore, Wildlife Administrator, provided a PowerPoint presentation on survey results from the Division’s 2012 Waterfowl Hunter Survey.  The survey, which provides information on hunter season preferences, was mailed to 5,079 Delaware HIP-registered waterfowl hunters and had a response rate of 34% or 1,721 hunters.  Survey results showed that 21% of Delaware waterfowl hunters participated in the Special September Teal Season, and the majority of hunters (61%) preferred the season to occur the last 16 days of September.  Mr. Moore also reported on hunter preferences for duck and goose seasons.  
The proposed 2014-2015 seasons are based on the following criteria:  (1) within anticipated U.S. Fish and Wildlife guidelines for splits, season dates and bag limits; (2) maximizing the number of Saturdays and holidays included within the seasons; (3) overlapping duck and goose seasons to extent possible; (4) minimizing conflicts with November shotgun deer season as well as other deer seasons; and (5) utilizing hunter opinion surveys and proposals used in past seasons.  Mr. Moore reviewed the 2014-2015 proposed base migratory game bird seasons for Delaware and discussed proposed Council and audience alternatives.  
The Council reviewed the proposed season options and voted unanimously recommending the following seasons (the final seasons require approval of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service):
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2014-2015 Adopted Base Migratory Game Bird Seasons for Delaware

Dove
Sept. 1 – Sept. 27

½ before sunrise to sunset

Oct. 20 – Nov. 1

½ before sunrise to sunset

Nov. 24 – Jan. 12

½ before sunrise to sunset
Limit:  15
Resident Canada Geese

Sept. 1 – Sept. 25

½ before sunrise to sunset 

No liberal hunting options

Limit:  15

Early Teal

Sept. 12 – Sept. 30
Hours:  Teal season will be open all day (1/2 hour before sunrise to sunset) in the limited geographic coastal areas from south of the C&D Canal to Lewes east of Routes 13, 113/113A & 1.

Limit:  4
Youth Hunts



Oct. 4, 2014 and Feb. 7, 2015
Bag may include ducks, mergansers, coots, moorhens, Canada geese, snow geese and brant. Standard limits apply.

Ducks

Oct.  24 – Nov. 11

Nov. 24 – Nov. 29


Dec. 12 – Jan. 24

Daily limit of 6 ducks (except mergansers and coots), may include 1 black duck, 4 mallards including no more than 2 hen mallards, 2 pintail, 2 canvasback, 3 wood ducks, 2 redheads, 2 scaup, l mottled duck, 1 fulvous whistling tree duck, 4 scoters.  Possession limit 3 times the daily bag limit.   
Coots & Mergansers     Same season dates as ducks

Canada Geese (Migratory)

Nov. 24 – Nov. 29
Dec. 12 – Jan. 31
Limit:  2

Snow Goose

Regular Season

Oct. 1 – Jan. 31, and Feb. 7
Limit: 25
Conservation Order

Feb. 2 – Feb. 6


NO LIMIT


Feb. 9 – April 11 


NO LIMIT
Bombay Hook   
No dates given yet 


Brant
Dec. 22 – Jan. 3

Jan. 12 – Jan. 31


Limit:  2
Rail - King, Clapper
Sept. 1 – Nov. 8
  Limit: 10

Sora, Virginia Rail                                            Limit: 25

Gallinules, Moorhens


  Limit: 15

Woodcock
Nov. 24 – Dec. 6



Dec. 13 – Jan. 13






Limit: 3
Snipe

Sept. 23 – Dec. 6

Dec. 13 – Jan. 13
Limit: 8
Sea Ducks

Sept. 30 – Jan. 31
Limit: 7   (No more than 4 scoters)

Within designated sea duck zone (not less than 800 yards

seaward of Delaware Bay shore or Atlantic Ocean)


Mr. Moore also provided the Council members and members of the audience with copies of waterfowl count surveys taken in January and February 2014.

Agenda Item 3.  Delmarva Fox Squirrel Conservation Plan (Holly Niederriter).


Holly Niederriter, Environmental Scientist IV, provided a PowerPoint presentation on the Delmarva Fox Squirrel Conservation Plan for Delaware.  Delmarva fox squirrels are pending federal Endangered Species Act delisting due to their comeback on the Delmarva Peninsula. Although common enough to be delisted federally, they are still rare in Delaware, only occurring in two locations in the state. In an effort to restore the species in Delaware, the Division of Fish and Wildlife has produced a Delmarva Fox Squirrel Conservation Plan. The cornerstone of the plan is translocation of squirrels, but other management  strategies include promoting habitat connectivity, outreach to hunters, landowners and other interested parties, and the promotion of Delmarva fox squirrel favorable practices for interested landowners, developers and foresters. The plan does not include any regulatory measures. Ms. Niederriter stated that all recommendations are voluntary. Entities accepting translocated squirrels will be required to allow access to the property for squirrel monitoring and will need to agree to basic habitat conservation measures where squirrels are released. 

A public meeting to discuss the plan will be held in Georgetown sometime in March.
Agenda Item 4.  Director Update (David E. Saveikis).


Director Saveikis introduced Robert Legates as the new Enforcement Chief for the Division.  This position had been vacant for several months due to the retirement of Jim Graybeal.  Chief Legates stated that he was born and raised in Sussex County and started his career with the Division in 1980.  He has held every rank in the agency except for Lieutenant, most recently serving as Captain of the Division’s Sussex County enforcement unit. Chief Legates stated that the goal of the Enforcement Section is to achieve compliance with laws and regulations using both education and enforcement. 

Director Saveikis reported that there has been no action on any legislation due to the General Assembly not being in session due to Joint Finance Committee budget development, but recapped the following Division legislative initiatives:

· H.B. 98, which establishes gray fox, skunk and weasel as game animals, remains active.
· H.B. 238, which modifies current code to defer possession limits for migratory game birds to federal regulations, has been introduced but has not been heard by the House Committee.  

· Legislation to increase fines as well as to declassify certain violations for hunting, trapping, and fishing is still being developed.
· Legislation that would assist in the recruitment and retention of hunters and anglers by allowing use of the hunting and fishing license database to engage hunters and anglers is still being reviewed by the Attorney General’s Office.  

Director Saveikis had asked at last month’s Advisory Council meeting if the Council would send a member to be part of the judging panel for the Division’s annual waterfowl and trout stamp contests.  Councilman Kendus agreed to serve as a judge and requested information.
Director Saveikis remarked that there has been some public confusion over the proposed hunting and trapping license fee increases, which were discussed extensively at the November and January Council meetings.  Some from the public had mistakenly thought that the fee increases had been adopted, but only the General Assembly has the authority to approve fees and not the Division or the Council. The Council had previously endorsed the need to evaluate the current license fees/revenues due to the Wildlife Section’s increasing annual budget deficits. The Council had endorsed the Division’s proposed fee/revenue package at a previous meeting. After discussion of select components of the fee/revenue package, the Council further endorsed the Division’s proposed fee/revenue package without change.  The Division is developing a business plan which will be used to further justify the license fee/revenue increase, outlining cuts to hunter and wildlife products/services if revenues are not increased and enhancements to hunter and wildlife products/services if revenues are increased. 

Councilman Kendus stated that audience members at both meetings also provided their support for the license fee modifications.


There was some discussion from the audience for more clarity of the fee package.  

Director Saveikis stated that he will keep the Council updated.
AGENDA FOR THE 3/25/2014 ADVISORY COUNCIL MEETING

1. Approval of Minutes (Chairman).
2. Freshwater Trout Fishing in Delaware (Mike Stangl).
3. Deer Harvest Summary (Joe Rogerson).
4. License Revenues (Director David E. Saveikis).

5. Director Update (David E. Saveikis).

There being no further business, a motion was made, seconded and carried that the meeting be adjourned at 9:19 PM.

Sincerely,
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Karen Kennedy

Recording Secretary
